ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 7th November 2012 at 7.00pm

Present:  Hayley Simmons, Julia Sier, Nick Sharp, Lynn Gould, Julia Adair, Sara Owen, Karen Pringle, Julie Peirce Jones, Nicola Spedding, Heather , Andrew Newman, Paul McLaughlin
.
Apologies:  Jill Sweetman, Louise Oakley, Vicky Emsley, Fleur McCarten, Rachel Humphries, Catherine Crossman, Rebecca Peel, Diane Pickles
(23)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 26th September 2012, be received.

Matters Arising

(24)  GNAA
Julie Pierce-Jones has arranged for collection to be carried out on the 9th November with bags to be dropped off at the rear of the school by 10.00am.
(25)  100 club
Sara Owen had made enquiries online and with the Local Government Licensing office as to how to go about setting up and running a 100 club. The club would have to be registered with the local authority at a cost of £40 with annual payment of £20 per year to continue with registration. Considering the set-up at Dallam and other school PTA clubs it was suggested that the club would run from September 2013 in line with the academic year and the enrolment of members of the PTA. This would also allow time to put all the necessary arrangements in place.
(26)  Christmas cards
Catherine Crossman has agreed to process the orders for cards in preparation for the collection. The deadline for late submissions has been extended to the 9th November, the collection date being the 19th November. 
(27)  Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer confirmed the success of the discos and cake stalls. It was agreed that another stall would be arranged next term. Diane Pickles is to send out reminders regarding the use of the Easyfundraising website as this has proved worthwhile.
Non-Fundraising Issues

(28) PTA announcements
Sara Owen enquired as to whether the PTA had a noticeboard in the school. Hayley confirmed that there was a board used for announcements at the lower school entrance.
(29)  Future Events and Fundraising

i) Book Fair - is to be scheduled for the 22nd November and the box has arrived to set up. Karen Pringle is to send out leaflets advertising event closer to the time. It was suggested that children in Year 6 would be involved in printing out order forms, the selling of books and taking orders on the day of the sale, Nick Sharp supported involvement as long as it was supervised by teachers (during the school day) and a PTA member (after school). 
ii) Christmas Puddings – Karen to send out order form along with information about the Book Fair

iii) February concert – Paul McLaughlin introduced the Benyounes Quartet http://www.benyounesquartet.com/ which is to play a concert in Ambleside in February next year. Paul put forward the idea of a Day of Music at the school around the same time (Thursday 28th February) to introduce the children to classical music and incorporate the current curriculum with the support of a teacher with musical interest. The intention is to run workshops in the morning and have a mini show on the afternoon. Mr Cook has been approached and the project is under discussion. Alongside this there is to be a concert at the Arnside Educational Institute on the 27th February which will incur a £40 room hire fee plus costs of refreshments and publicity etc. Monies received from the concert need to cover the overall costs and hence a suitable ticket price is needed to sell the maximum number of tickets. Any surplus may be used to subsidise the day of music which will be funded by the school to an agreed level. Paul requested assistance in promoting the event as it will need publicity, refreshments etc. Hayley suggested setting up a Sub-committee to help and also suggested contacting Sue Hayward of Highlights who had experience with events at the EI and could offer advice. Further discussion is to take place at the next meeting.
iv) Xmas Fair – on Saturday 1st December, there has been enquiries made for a plant stall and from Fairtrade for a stall and it was thought that Elliotts may like to have a stall as well. It was agreed that unless further enquiries were made then this would be sufficient for the day. 
A list of activities was discussed:- 

· Pick-a-pocket or lucky dip – Karen Pringle has purchased prizes
· Father Christmas & Grotto – Julia Adair and Lindy Sharp offered to assist again with the help of2 Year 5 students, Karen Pringle to organise presents from the list with numbers and ages of children, Julia Adair to see if last year’s Father Christmas would be available this year, Julia Adair asked for an additional helper to take care of the takings
· Year 6 games

· Cake Stall

· Raffle – Diane Pickles organised last year and had letters to forward to potential prize donors, local businesses such as Haverthwaite Railway, Booths, Lakeland Oasis, Treetops may contribute. Hayley will see if Diane still has copies
· Hamper – Nick Sharp to enquire if Lorraine Smith could arrange the hamper again

· Muftie day for chocolate tombola – uncertain this year due to 2 planned mufti days for Children in Need and Save the Children, Nick Sharp to confirm whether chocolate donations will be linked to muftie day or if the PTA ask for donations of chocolate. 
· Puddings – not to be used in the fair this year

· Toy stall – one small table for 2nd hand toys, no books to be asked for this year due to space constraints 
· Teddy tombola

· Cake wheel – request to be made to Fionas parents for the cake and Julie Sier to produce the cake wheel

· Woodturner – Julia Adair to ask Sue Reid whether her father-in-law would like a stall this year as he has been a regular stallholder in the past
· Facepainting – former Year 6 students with supervision from Imogen Newman, Julie Pierce-Jones to ask Elena and friends if they were available

· Crafts stall – Nick Sharp to enlist the help of Miss Addison and staff

· Tombola – to be confirmed

· Entrance fee – prices agreed at £1.00 for adults and 50p for children including a cake and drink, refills 50p with squash at 20p

· No lucky ticket this year

· A list requesting helpers is to be put on the noticeboard for 10-12 on the day of the fair and from 3.15 on the Friday before

· Posters to be prepared by Year 6 in time for the event, 23rd November suggested, Julie Sier to put banner up

· Arnies stall – to be discussed at Arnies meeting on the 22nd November

· Publicity – Rebecca Peel to put notices in the Westmorland Gazette and Broadsheet

Any other business
(30)  Recipe book
Lyn Gould put forward the idea of printing and selling a recipe book using favourite family recipes. Nicola Spedding is to make enquiries of Primal Printing in the village as to the cost of doing this. Julie Sier suggested a note and joke book that the children would be interested in. The cost of production was thought to be £1 with a £2 retail price.
(31) Contact List

Hayley Simmons passed round a sheet for people to update their contact details for the PTA. Hayley will circulate once completed.

(32) Date and Time of Next Meeting

Wednesday 16th January 2013 at 7pm.

